
 
 
 

April 2025 
 
Dear praying friends and supporting churches, 
 
Since our last prayer letter my dear mother, who led me to Christ as a young boy and served 
faithfully as a missionary alongside my father for nearly 40 years, was called into the Lord’s 
presence. I was teaching a seminar in a Bible institute in Illinois and about to preach a chapel 
service when I got the sad news. Even though I choked up a couple times, the Lord gave me the 
grace and boldness to go ahead and preach the Word. After returning from that trip, my family 
and I drove over 1,000 miles from the Texas/Mexican border to Missouri for the funeral. Four of 
my siblings, two of them missionaries, traveled from overseas for the funeral. My parents’ last 
pastor preached the funeral. Six days after the funeral, during a missions conference at this very 
church in which two of my siblings were participating, a devasting tornado passed through the 
small town, and sadly two of the pastor’s faithful church members did not survive.  
 
Even though the nature of our ministry has changed over the years, I have not lost my burden for 
Cuba. Lord willing, I will be going on my next trip on the 7th of May. Two of the missionaries 
with Frontier Baptist Missions are Cuban nationals, with one of them currently serving in Cuba 
under difficult circumstances.   
 
Last month I traveled to Mexico for a conference that was combined with a seminary graduation 
where I preached the commencement service. There were 2 to 3 decisions for salvation during 
the invitation. We would appreciate your prayers for safety, as travel in Mexico in some of the 
regions we are in can be dangerous. We take precautions, such as avoiding solitary roads and 
driving after dark when possible. 
 
Thank you for your much needed prayers. “The effectual fervent prayer of a righteous man 
availeth much.” (James 5:16) 
 

For souls, 
 
Calvin & Jennifer George 

 
 

 


